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The Upper East Tennessee Council of Teachers of Mathematics will host its 
fourth meeting of the 2005-2006 school year on Tuesday, February 14th at 
Dobyns Bennett High School). The meeting will be held in the library (look 
for signs) 
 
4—430: Refreshments; 
430—5:  Business Meeting 
5—6, Nancy Duggin from the State 
Department has agreed to be our guest 
speaker.  She is going to talk with K-12 
teachers about National Board 
Certification.  Teachers should come 
prepared to hear some interesting 
information!  Feel free to ask Ms. Duggin 
any relevant questions pertaining to 
National Board Certification.  Again, all 
math teachers, K-12, are invited to attend! 
  
Directions:  Coming from Johnson City on I-
181N (=I-26W), take exit 51 and make a 
right onto John B. Dennis Highway.  
Proceed on John B. Dennis until you pass Eastman Chemical Co. on your left.  
Take the next exit, which is Fort Henry.  Make a right onto Fort Henry and 
proceed on Fort Henry until you reach Dobyns-Bennett on your right.  Park 
anywhere and enter on either the left or the right of the main entry.  Proceed 
up the ramp to the library.  Signs will be posted.  If you take exit 59 from I-
81, you will exit onto Fort Henry Drive.  Proceed toward Kingsport until you 
reach Dobyns-Bennett. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2005-2006 Meetings  
 

February 14, 2006, Dobyns 
Bennett High School 
 
 

April 10, 2006, Northeast 
State Technical Community 
College 
May 9, 2006, Warrior’s Path 
State Park 
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Officers of UETCTM for 2005-2006 

 
President:   Tara Peters 
    Sullivan South High School 
    1236 Moreland Drive 
     Kingsport, TN  37664 
    Phone:  (423)239-1348 
    Email:  gregtara@comcast.net 
 
President-Elect:  Daryl Stephens 
    ETSU Math Department 

Johnson City, TN 37614 
(423)-439-4349 
Email:  Stephen@etsu.edu 
 

Past-President   Micheal Carter 
    Kingsport City Schools, retired 
    183 Carden Drive 
    Elizabethton, TN  37643 
    Phone:  (423)543-5083 
    Email: mtcarter@chartertn.net 
  
Secretary:   Guy Mauldin 
    Science Hill High School 
    1509 John Exum Parkway 
    Johnson City, TN  37604 
    Phone:  (423)232-2190 

Email: maulding@jcs.k12.tn.us 
 
Treasurer:   Floyd Brown 
    Science Hill High School 
    1509 John Exum Parkway 
    Johnson City, TN  37604 
    Phone:  (423)232-2190 
    Email:  fbrown@xtn.net 
 
====================================================== 
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UETCTM Grant Applications to be accepted at 

February 14 meeting  
 

We have some about $2500 in our account that, quite frankly, we should 
be putting to better use.  We have decided to allow our member teachers 
the opportunity of making a "request" to buy "item(s)" for their 
classrooms that are truly worthy and needed.  In order to be considered 
for the request, such teacher(s) need to submit their request at our next 
meeting, which will be held at Dobyns-Bennett High School on February 
14, 2006.  The teachers must apply in person, and must show/stay for the 
meeting(s) in order to be considered.  Also, such teachers must belong to 
the UETCTM.  Cost of the request should be reasonable in order to be 
considered.  The executive board will decide if the request(s) are 
accepted or rejected. 
 
 

MATH and BIOLOGY SYMBIOSIS 
         
 
UETCTM members Tara Peters, Floyd Brown and Pat Jungkeit will soon be 
coming to your school to recruit HS seniors for a new program at ETSU – 
Quantitative Biology.  Students will earn $500, $1500, $2500, $3500 in 
undergrad research stipends their HS senior year, and freshman, sophomore 
and junior years in college respectively.  KEEP your eyes wide open to 
IDENTIFY students who are 

• Motivated; 
• Would like to go to ETSU, more or less on a free ride; 
• Do NOT, I REPEAT NOT have a burning desire to do math or 

biology – we are looking for persons who are more or less 
“undecided”. 
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Membership Application 

Complete & return to Floyd Brown with a check for $10 made payable to UETCTM. 
Completed Application and check may be mailed to Floyd Brown, Science Hill High 
School, Mathematics Dept., 1509 John Exum Parkway, Johnson City, TN  37604  

Name:  ______________________________________________ 

Home Address:  _______________________________________ 

  ____________________________________________________ 

Home Phone:  (_____) _________________________________ 

School:  _____________________________________________ 

School Address:  ______________________________________ 

  ____________________________________________________ 

School Phone: (_____) _________________________________ 

Email Address:  _______________________________________ 
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Floyd Brown, Treasurer- UETCTM 
1509 John Exum Parkway 
Johnson City, TN  37604  
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